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k GENERAL NEWS_

OK

earbook, which is a cross be-
tween a gliding reference book and a 7th, but
much larger, issue of S&G, will be available
from the BGA towards the end of April at
£3.50 with free postage for S&G subscribers.
Alternatively, clubs may order it in bulk at the
same generous discount rates offered by the
BGA shop.

It will be vital reading to get you ready for
the season with the annual records, statistics
and an airspace update as well as having a
good mix of articles from some of our top
writers.

Make sure of getting your copy now, either
through your club or the BGA.

PHILIP WILLS MEMORIAL FUND

Several recent loans to gliding clubs having
temporarily reduced the fund, the Trustees
were particularly delighted at a recent gesture
from the Cotswold GC.

Cotswold members were grateful to receive
financial assistance from the fund in 1981
when they were buying the freehold of Aston
Down and the original loan has now been fully
repaid by the club. Members have now
decided to acknowtedge their gratitude by
making a donation of £1.00 each to the fund
for the next five years based on the number of
members in the club on September 30 each
year.

This gesture is much appreciated by the
Trustees of the fund who hope that other clubs
who have benefited from loans may feel that
this is a suitable action to follow.

Barry Rolfe, BGA administrator

BGA LIST OF TPs AND CLUB SITES

The Competitions and Badges Committee has
produced a consolidated list of Tuming Points,
formed by amalgamating several lists from in-
dividual clubs. The list gives grid references,
lat/long, and a description of each point, and
also includes BGA club sites. This is being
sent by the BGA office to all member clubs,
and the list will be revised and circulated each
March.

Jse of TPs on the list is entirely voluntary

d pilots and clubs retain absolute freedom

use other points, subject to the rules on air-

ace and taking other air activities into

count.

One advantage will be that the BGA list will

used for on a number of computer pro-

immes which calculate distances and leg

rcentages (generally using grid references

d Pythagoras for distance in kilometres). The

iA badge and record checkers will use such

yogramme in order to speed the processing

claims using TPs and sites on the list. Such

ygrammes may also be on general sale to

erested clubs and pilots.

n addition, copies of the list will be available

Word Perfect 5.0/5.1, ASCIHl and maybe

er systems, to clubs and individuals who

n provide the BGA with a 3.5in floppy disc

d the postage for retum. The list can then

adjusted locally to contain the TPs and

3s required for particular activities such as

mpetitions or club tasks.

As the system develops, it may be possible
to produce photocopies of A3 or A4 size TP
briefing sheets for pilots, with current
photographs of the TP. In any case, a standard
list will make it easier to share such infor-
mation between clubs to avoid duplication of
work.

It is hoped that the list, which will contain
about 500 TPs and sites in England, Scotland
and Wales, will be a help to cross-country
pilots, clubs and competition organisers.
fan Strachan, chairman of BGA Competitions
and Badges Committee

WOMEN IN GLIDING

Because they feel that some women find the
idea of gliding daunting, and this may be
exacerbated by male chauvinism, the recently
formed Women In Gliding Working Group are
experimenting with some special courses for
women. They are from May 13-17 at Dartmoor
GC (contact Karon Corley on 0752 848278);
June 3-7 and July 22-26 at Coventry GC (con-
tact Harry Middleton on 0858 880429); August
5-9 and September 2-6 at London GC {con-
tact Liz Veysey on 0582 663419); August 11-
17 at Derby & Lancs GC (contact John
McKenzie on 0298 871270) and August 27-
30 at the Midland GC (contact the course sec-~
retary on 058 861 2086).

Some clubs may be able to offer child mind-
ing facilities.

We are sending a questionnaire to as many
women pilots or ex-pilots as we can track
down to find out their training requirements
and what help they need to make better pro-
gress. If you don't get a copy, please speak to
your club secretary.

Diana King, chairman of the Working Group

IMPROVING AIRMISS REPORTING

An airmiss report should be made whenever a
pilot considers his aircraft has been
endangered by the proximity of another, to the
extent of risking a collision.

The primary reason for investigating airmiss
reports is to determine the cause of an inci-
dent, leading to action to reduce the possibility
of a recurrence, or worse, a collision. The con-
clusions reached by the Joint Airmiss Working
Group have no legal significance and
anonymity is preserved throughout the inves-
tigation. When compieted the pilots involved,
or their clubs, are advised of the findings and
any remedial action taken.

Prompt airmiss reporting is vital if the other

= e —

.
aircraft is to be traced. If in radio contact with
an air traffic unit report to them at once or, if
not possible, telephone straight after landing.
Either call the nearest ATS unit or Freephone
2230 (on Monday for a weekend incident) to
speak to AIS (MIL) at LATCC West Drayton
who will start trace action at once and tell the
Joint Airmiss Section (JAS). Follow up with a
written report on form CA1094 to JAS within
seven days. In al} reports use GMT (UTC is the
same) as an hour adrift fouled up tracing
several times in 1990.

The address for JAS is on the CA1094 but if
you haven't a form or have any other queries,
ring them in working hours on 0895 76-121,
122 or 125 or use their fax on 0895 76124
and leave a message.

John Maitland, chairman of the Joint Airmiss
Working Group

LAUNCH SIGNALS

Max Bacon recently suggested at the BGA
Executive that the preferred method of signaii-
ing to winch or towcar drivers or tug pilots
should be by land line or radio as appropriate.
Whilst most aspects of gliding operations have
been improved by modern technology, in the
UK the use of bats and flashing lights for
signalling from the launch point remain
unaltered from the 1930s.

Although these methods are inherently
simpie, confusions can arise in some light con-
ditions and accidents have occurred when the
winch driver may not have appreciated a
signal has been changed to “Stop”.

Some countries in Europe insist on voice
launch signals and R/T is used widely in the
USA, so perhaps it is time to revise our ideas
in Britain.

If you have views of the subject, please write
to the editorial office at Cambridge, marking
the envelope “Launch signals” and we will
send them on to Max.

INTER-UNIVERSITY TASK WEEK

Following last year's very successful event,
Bristol University GC are again hosting the
task week at Nympsfield from July 21-27.
This is a friendly, low key competition with
the emphasis on meeting other student glider
pilots and having lots of fun. Any students at
UK universities, polytechnics and colleges of
higher education are eligible and two-seater
entries are actively encouraged with non-

BGA ANNUAL STATISTICS

1983 1984
Clubs 95 96
Flying Members 9550 9669
Club two-seaters 239 229
Club single-seaters 205 206
Privately owned gliders 1189 1180
Launches (in thousands) 402 457
Hours flown (in thousands) 123 146
Gliding certificates issued 1898 1859
Bronze badges issued 430 446
Silver badges issued 223 296
Gold badges issued 58 76

1985

9999

1986 1987 1988 1989 1990
9845 10121 9892 10296 10586
264 267 274 275 278 280
223 211 249 228 242 242
1277 1300 1303 1375 1434 1508
407 433 449 420 487 452
163 145 151 144 192 170
1625 1522 1706 1373 1719 1368
419 384 433 423 519 471
261 240 222 204 418 282

75 54 59 53 82 116
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CLUB NEWS

fly with us and we thank them for their
support.
D.H.

Obituary - Richard Tomlinson

It is with deep regret that we record the death of
Richard Tomlinson, son of Ray, one of our
instructors, and Dorathy.

Richard, a 21 year-old solo pilot who was full of
promise, died as a result of a motor accident. Our
deepest sympathy goes to Dorothy and Ray.
Buckminster GC

BURN (Burn Airfieid)

Our recently acquired K-21 is popular and our
two winches have been restored and given a
major overhaul.

The Christmas dinner was a great success
with a record attendance enjoying the panto-
mime, “Robin Hood".

D.GK.

CAMBRIDGE UNIVERSITY (Duxford)

We now have planning permission for all our

buildings, and the hangar and Romney huts have

been dismantled ready for erection at Gransden

Lodge, which now locks like an airfield with the

grass runways becoming established. However,

our move is unlikely before late summer.
Congratulations on going solo to John Watson,

Michael Mcintyre and Juilian Bayford.

J.LB.

CLEVELANDS (RAF Dishforth)

Not a good winter; Christmas was all wind with

little wave and we are now snowed in and

reduced to tobogganing on old glider skids! At

least some have done their Bronze papers.
Congratulations to our chairman, Gp Capt

Peter Gooding, on his rapid solo and also

(belatediy) to Dennis Renton.

JP.

COTSWOLD (Aston Down)

Geoff Lloyd is our new chairman with Mike Bar-
ney as the new secretary, Fraser Wilson as tech
member air and Bill Dalimer, 7th member. We
thank the retiring committee members for their
hard work. Ex-chairman Chris Clarke was pre-
sented with a pair of binoculars in recognition of
his outstanding efforts.

Two members have BGA awards -~ Ed
Johnston the Weekend Ladder trophy and Ger-
alyn Macfadyen the California in England trophy
for the longest flight by a woman in the UK in
1990.

GM.

COVENTRY (Husbands Bosworth)

Prizes were awarded at our annual dinner to
Keith Nurcombe, Paul Crabb, Mal Guard, Ron
Davidson, Cart Buzzard, Di Spalding, Les Craw-
ford, Colin Bigwood, Alan Kangurs, Nick Hackett,
Andrew Spalding, Doug Sadler and Liz and
Dave Farmillo.

Qur task week will be from May 25 to June 2
and visitors are very welcome,

We have a new Junior and a Puchacz in our
fleet and a new sight on the airfield is “Doug’s
Diner”, our new control wagon built by Doug
Sadler and cthers.

Ap

Saturday nights are being enlivened with
regular quizzes. Our AGM will be on April 20 in
the clubhouse. We thank Di Spalding for the
many years she has compiled our club news -
she retires from the job this month.

T.CW.

CRUSADERS (Cyprus)
Our refurbished Falke has a red, white and biue
scheme. lan Foster has gone solo, we welcome
Mark Minary from Clevelands and John Morris
is back.

The Christmas party was well attended and
very enjoyable.
AD.S.

DARTMQOQOR (Brentor)
At the annual dinner Paul Rowell was awarded
the trophy for most improvement and Dick Toop
for the biggest contribution - he planned and
supervised the clearing of rough mooriand, laid
drains and tons of concrete foundations for the
hangar. Don Puttock, who sadly is leaving Devon,
was given a tankard in thanks for his tireless work
as an instructor. And we thank the tiny band, like
Dick, whose skill and hard work in all weathers
make it possible for the other 90% to fly.

Andy Coles and Alan Wright have gone solo
and we have another club glider on the way.
F.GM.

DEESIDE (Aboyne Airfield)
We are now on Telefax with the fax No. the same
as the workshop - 03398 85236.

Congratulations to Marcel Zeestaten on going
solo and lan Robertson on finally completing his
Bronze some 25 years after going soio - he did
have a break of 20 years!

To encourage junior members we have
introduced free glider time for 15to 17 year-olds.
Our famous blue Capstan has been sold and is
going south while an Aboyne syndicate has
bought our Open Cirrus. Mike Law is our resident
instructor after a sabbatical in Australia.

We finally have permission for signposting at
our entrance and half a mile each side of the
site.

G.D.

DEVON & SOMERSET (North Hiil)
We had interesting and enjoyable flying in
January with good ridge and thermal soaring.

At our December AGM eloquent tribute was
paid to our president, Eric Shore, on his retire-
ment after more than 25 years as treasurer. He is
also a tug pilot. We are grateful for his tireless and
capable tending of our finances and his astute
guidance. The presentation (see photo on p98)
was a small token of our appreciation.

Prizes were awarded to Sarah Baldwin (best
progress); Dave Reilly (best cross-country/
Comp placing/Club Ladder); Rex Grayling (best
wood cross-country); lan Mitchell (best 300km
attempt, an O/R to Lasham); Peter Craggs and
Rod Ward (winning the task week); Tom Towers
and Tim Gardner (Two-seater trophy) and Brian
Weare was the “Wily Old Bird".

Our first home-grown ali three Diamonds pilot,
Mike Fairclough, received a special award and to
make up for the cancelled Enterprise prizegiving,

John Bally received the Ente‘r‘prise Challenge
plate as joint winner with Dave Reilly.

Anather immaculate DG-300 has arrived and
more K-6s brings their total to seven. The task
week is from August 12-17. Come and join us.
1.D.K.

EAST SUSSEX (Ringmer)

We had a quiet winter with just the ticking over of
training. Congratulations to David Shepherd,
Ross Clifton and John Dove who have gone soto
as a result,

LM.

ESSEX & SUFFOLK (Wormingford)

In anticipation of our revised operations, we have
hired a winch. Our Tost winch should be com-
pleted for this season and the Condor is being
refurbished before being sold.

Peter Codd now has a Kestrel 19 and Mervyn
Gooch and Martin Field are awaiting their
LAK-12. Congratulations to Brian Maclain and
Doug Gray on going solo.

As aresult of our restrictions, we have flown on
various Sundays at Ridgewell. Membership con-
tinues to grow despite the site problems and poor
weather.

C.J.P.

FENLAND (RAFGSA)

We had a very successful year meeting our
launch target and having five first solos. Notable
achievements included Ron Smith’'s 300km to
complete his Gold badge, foliowed by Diamond
height, and Rhod Evan's 500km and Diamond
height to be the first name on our Diamond bell
for all three Diamond pilots.

Paraplegic Gary Bennett now has a specially
modified K-6e in which he gained his Silver
badge, UK Cross-Country diploma and we've got
our K-13 back! Gary's exploits were in the
newspaper and resulted in Ms A. Musk foresak-
ing her wheelchair for a glider and we warmly
welcome her.

Mick Owen is now the aircraft member and
Ken Sharp the MT member. We have two double
drum winches and a single drum winch. We sold
aretired winch and a tractor to buy a Land-Rover
for towing.

We hope to move very soon from RAF Marharr
to RAF Swanton Morley, north of East Dereham.
To our members in the Gulf, we wish luck and a
safe return.

M.LP.

FOUR COUNTIES (RAF SYERSTON)
We had a good year with many badge claims.
Our CFl, Ben Beniston, is a senior regional
examiner and Alan Garrity (now in the Gulf) is
representing the UK at the Junior Europeans.
We have many first solos and special con-
gratulations to Lee Gorley who went solo three
days after his 16th birthday - both his father and
his grandfather soloed on their 16th birthdays.
We welcome Nottingham University GC on
their move to Syerston. We held an instructors’
course over Christmas/New Year and presented
the annual awards on New Year's eve. Con-
gratulations to them all.
L.S.D.










































